Maricopa County Teen Resource Guide



RESOURCE MANUAL FOR TEENS

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Career Planning & Preparation	3
Mental Health and Counseling	7
Disabilities	10
Education (Vocational School, College, Financial Aid)	11
Employment	17
Finances	19
Food Banks/Clothing	20
Housing	23
Legal Services	25
Life Skills	28
Medical	29
Parenting/Pregnant/Child Care	34
Recreational/Social	38
Substance Abuse	40
Teen Hotlines	42
Transportation	43

Career Planning & Preparation

ACYR Arizona Call-A-Teen Youth Resources

649 N. 6th Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85003 602-252-6721

www.azcallateen.k12.az.us/

Case management, job search assistance, GED education, bus cards, gas cards, clothing, and financial aid.

AZCIS (Arizona Career Information System)

Department of Education 602-542-5353

www.azcis.into careers.org

Career and Educational Resources, tips and information. Password for access can be obtained through one-stop career centers, schools,

Maricopa Workforce Connections:

www.maricopaworkforceconnection.com/ or www.arizonaworkforceconnection.com/

Chandler: Goodwill Industries of Arizona 930 N. Alma School Road

480-792-6924 Gilbert: 735 N. Gilbert Road 480-497-0350

Tempe: Goodwill Industries of Arizona 3122 South McClintock Drive

480-755-4092

Scottsdale: 7375 East 2nd Street

480-312-2323 Mesa: 163 N. Dobson Road 480-962-7678

Phoenix: 1840 North 95th Ave, Ste 160

Phoenix, AZ 85037 602-372-4200

Case management, job search assistance

and college financial assistance

Maricopa Community Colleges Center for Workforce Development

2411 West 14th Street Tempe, Arizona 85281-6942 480-731-822

(Locations at each Maricopa Community

College Campus)

www.maricopa.edu/workforce/career.php Career exploration and job search. You don't have to be a college student.

Phoenix Workforce Connection

Phoenix: 3406 N. 51st Ave. Phoenix, AZ 85031 623-247-3304

Phoenix: 9801 N. 7th St.

Phoenix, AZ 85020 602-861-3304

Phoenix: 200 W Washington St Phoenix, AZ 85003 (602) 262-6776

phoenix.gov/PHXWC/

Program: Job opportunities & resume help; Career counseling & GED

preparation; Leadership development and

mentoring program

Community Action Programs of Arizona

Chandler: 650 N. Arizona Avenue

480-963-4321

Gilbert: 1140 N. Gilbert Rd. #109

480-892-5331 www.csaz.org/

Program: employment training and job

searches

Chandler/Gilbert A.R.C.

3250 N. San Marcos Pl. Chandler, AZ 85225 480-892-9422

www.cgarc.org/index.htm

Available to adults with developmental disabilities

Job skills training

Valley of Sun YMCA

350 N. 1st Ave Phoenix, AZ 85003 (Many valley locations) 602-257-5138

www.vallevvmca.org/

Develop leadership and healthy lifestyles.

CHOICES INTER-LINKING

2988 Boca Raton #318 Prescott, AZ 86302 (928) 708-9959

www.choicesinterlinking.blogspot.com/

Career and workforce contract

<u>Career Planning & Preparation, cont.</u>

Youthbuild

Phoenix: 3454 N. 51st Ave.

Phoenix, Az 85031 602-534-3014

Guadalupe: 9050 S Avenida del Yacqui

Guadalupe, AZ 85283

480-756-9230

www.youthbuild.org/

Program: Ages 17-24, come earn your GED and learn construction skills while

being paid.

Travis L. Williams Family Services Center

4732 S. Central Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85040 602-534-4732

http://phoenix.gov/CITZASST/famtlw.html

Ages 18+

Program: education and job training

referrals; social and life-skills

development; client advocacy; counseling

and direct services to become self-

sufficient/self-supporting

Glendale Community Center

5401 W Ocotillo Rd Glendale, AZ 85301 623-930-4700

www.glendaleaz.com/ParksandRecreation/centers/GlendaleCommunityCenter.cfm

Program: Case management, job search assistance and college financial assistance.

Phoenix Job Corps Center (PJCC)

518 S. 3rd Street Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-254-5921

http://phoenix.jobcorps.gov/

Ages 16-24.

Program: GED, High School, Vocational training, ESL, counseling and apprentice training. Bus passes, childcare, and live on campus available to students.

Recovery Innovations

2701 N. 16th Street, Suite 316 Phoenix, AZ, 85006,

(866) 481-5361

www.recoveryinnovations.org/

Services: peer employment program which includes training, work exploration, job readiness and placement assistance

and employment supports

Communities in Schools of Arizona

602-252-5312 4520 N. Central Ave. Suite 560-B Phoenix AZ 85012

www.cisarizona.org

Program: Jobs for Valley Youth

Tumbleweed Learning Center

Phoenix: 950 W. Indian School Road

Phoenix, AZ 602-264-6035

Tempe: 101 E. 6th St. Tempe, AZ 85281

480-966-8972 or 877-966-8972

www.tumbleweed.org/LearningCenter.htm

or

www.tumbleweed.org/TempeYouthResour ceCenter.html

Educational/Vocational assistance, Job development, GED preparation classes

Jewish Family and Children's Services

Real World Job Development Program 5625 N. 7th St. Phoenix, AZ 85014 602-279-0084

www.jfcsaz.org/ - Multiple locations Program: work readiness and independent living skills training; GED prep (ages 14-21)

Catholic Charities Community Services

1825 W. Northern Phoenix, AZ 85021 (8 other locations available) 602-997-6105 Job skills education and job search assistance

www.catholiccharitiesaz.com/people.aspx

<u>Career Planning & Preparation, cont.</u>

Greater Phoenix Urban League

1402 S. 7th Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85007 602-254-5611

www.gphxul.org/

Program: Job training, employment assistance, comprehensive youth development, advocacy and housing.

Jobs for Arizona's Graduates (JAG)

P.O. Box 10937 Scottsdale, AZ 85271 480-441-1807

www.jagaz.org/

Program: Assists youth with acquiring the academic, personal and vocational skills they need to become successful.

Portable Practical Educational Preparation

Locations:

Avondale: Casa Grande: 623-932-3448 520-836-2318 Chandler: Coolidge: 480-821-1488 520-723-5080

Douglas: Eloy:

520-364-4405 520- 466-7376 Somerton San Luis: 520-627-3203

Tucson: 520-622-3553 www.ppep.org

Job Readiness, certification, vocational training, and job placement.

Chicanos Por La Causa

1112 E. Buckeye Road Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-257-0700

www.cplc.org/

Education, employment, counseling, domestic violence prevention to youth and adults.

Dysart Community Center

14414 N. El Mirage Road El Mirage, AZ 85335 623-583-0016

www.cityofelmirage.org/index.asp?NID=4 52

Provides adult Education, ESL, Pre-GED and GED programs, teen activities and recreational activities.

Goodwill of Central Arizona

1726 W Camelback Rd, Phoenix AZ 85015

(8 other locations also available) 602-416-6461

<u>www.goodwillaz.org/findJob/careerCenters.shtml</u>

Job search and resume preparation, GED tutorials, Job opportunities

Friendly House

802 S. 1st Ave. Phoenix, AZ 85003 602-257-1870

www.friendlyhouse.org/

Job search, occupational training, and placement assistance, GED test preparation

Arizona Opportunities Industrialization Center

39 E. Jackson Street Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-254-5081

www.azoic.org

Program: recruitment, training, educational services, job placement, employee services and healthcare information to the unemployed, under employed and unskilled.

The Centers for Habilitation-THC

215 W. Lodge Drive Tempe, AZ 85283 480-838-8111

www.tch-az.com/

Program: Residential options, job training and placement, transportation for developmental and physical disabilities.

<u>Career Planning & Preparation, cont.</u>

Arizona Opportunities Industrialization Center

39 E. Jackson Street Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-254-5081

www.azoic.org

Program: Provides recruitment, training, educational services, job placement, employee services and healthcare information to the unemployed, under employed and unskilled.

St. Joseph the Worker

1125 W. Jackson Street
Phoenix, AZ 85007
Located inside the "Day Resource Center"
602-417-9854
www.sjwjobs.org/

SCORE

2828 N Central Avenue, Suite 800 Phoenix, AZ 85004 (Locations Valleywide) (602) 745-7250

www.scorephoenix.org/

Program: Small business counseling services and educational training resources for those who want to start their own business or improve an existing small business.

The Salvation Army

2707 E. Van Buren Phoenix, AZ 85008 (Locations Valleywide) 602-267-4207

www.salvationarmyusa.org/usn/www_usn 2.nsf

Program: Provides homeless family shelter, homeless outreach, food, rent and utilities assistance, youth case management services.

Keys Community Center

2454 E. Broadway Road Phoenix, AZ 85040 602-243-0174

www.childhelp.org

www.southwestleadership.org/keys.html

Program: GED, Headstart, emergency food boxes, work readiness, computer training, nutrition classes, job placement, HIV testing and anger management support groups.

Scottsdale Training and Rehabilitation Services

7507 E. Osborn Road Scottsdale, AZ 85251 480-994-5704

www.starsaz.org

Program: Day treatment and training, vocational training and employment and supportive residential services for adults with disabilities.

Marley House (JCL)

9221 N Central Ave Phoenix, AZ, 85020 602-331-5817

www.jcl.com/content/marleyhouse/default.htm

Literacy and English Classes and Job placement

Counseling and Mental Health

Magellan of Arizona

4129 E. Van Buren Street

Suite 250

Phoenix, AZ 85008 Phone: 1-800-564-5465

TTY number at 800-424-9831.

www.magellanofaz.com or

www.magellanofaz.com/azmemen/azprog

serv/howto getcare.aspx

Center for Prevention of Abuse & Violence

77 E. Thomas Rd. Phoenix. AZ 85012 602-254-6400

www.casacares.org or

www.casacares.org/miss_vis.html

Program: Group and individual

counseling.

Christian Family Care Agency

3603 N. 7th Avenue Phoenix. AZ 85013 602-234-1935

www.cfcare.org

Program: Pregnancy counseling, families

in crisis and adoption.

No Cost

Tumbleweed Crisis Counseling

1419 N 3rd Street Suite 102 Phoenix, AZ 85013 602-468-2417 or 1-866-SAFE-03 www.tumbleweed.org or www.tumbleweed.org/OutPatientCounseli ng.html

Must be 11-18 years old

Program: Housing, counseling, parenting,

and job development.

Family Advocacy Center

2120 N. Central, Ste. 250, Phoenix, AZ 85004

602-534-3070 / 888-246-0303

http://acfan.net/centers/phoenix-family.htm or http://phoenix.gov/CITZASST/fac.html

Program: crisis counseling and support groups for victims and witnesses of domestic violence or child abuse.

Via De Amistad—Chicanos Por La Causa

1402 South Central Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-257-5530 or 602-269-1515

http://cplc.org/social-services/behavioralhealth.aspx

Program: counseling, psych eval, medication management

Chrysalis

1010 e. McDowell rd. suite 301 Phoenix, AZ 85006 602-955-9059

www.chrysalis-shelter.org/prog-offend.htm or www.chrysalis-shelter.org/progoutpat.htm

Program: DV victim counseling, child/youth witness counseling, dv offender counseling

Black Family & Children's Services

1522 E. Southern Ave Phoenix, AZ 85040 602-243-1773

www.bfcsfamilv.org or

www.bfcsfamily.org/behavior health.html

Substance Abuse; 18-65 years old Behavioral Health Counseling; 3-17 years old

Fees based on type of service

Family Service Agency

1530 E. Flower Phoenix, AZ 85014 602-264-9891

www.fsaphoenix.org/counseling

Program: Provide individual, group, marriage, premarital and substance abuse counseling; free counseling for birthparents including Adoption.

Quality Care Network

5326 E. Washington Street Phoenix, AZ, 85034 (602) 773-4830 http://gcnaz.org/index.html

Services: behavioral health services resources.

Phoenix Interfaith Counseling

Phoenix 1: 4201 N. 16th St., Suite 250

Phoenix, AZ 85016 (602) 248-9247

Phoenix 2: 12835 N. 32nd St.

Phoenix, AZ 85032 (602) 992-7521

Tempe: 3910 S, Rural Rd., Suite J

Tempe, AZ 85282 (480) 317-9868

Glendale: 4444 W. Northern Ave, Ste C-1

Glendale, AZ 85301 Phone: (623) 939-6516

www.phx-interfaith.org/programs.htm

Recovery Innovations

2701 N. 16th Street, Suite 316 Phoenix, AZ, 85006,

(866) 481-5361 www.recoveryinnovations.org/

Crisis services to provide safety, lots of peer support, and connect the person to recovery and wellness

A New Leaf/Prehab of Arizona Counseling

480-733-3050

Mesa: 1655 E. University Dr. #100

Mesa, AZ 85211 480-969-6955

Glendale: 8802 N. 61st Ave Glendale. AZ 85302

623-934-1991

Goodyear: 3673 S. Bullard Suite 106

Goodyear, AZ 85338

623-932-5758

Wickenburg: 255 N. Washington

Wickenburg, AZ 85399

520-684-7894

www.prehab.org/counseling.asp www.prehab.org/outpatient.asp

Mesa Center Against Family Violence

225 E. 1st St. Mesa, AZ 85201 480-644-4075

www.mesaaz.gov/police/cafv/

Short-term counseling through A New Leaf

Southwest Family Advocacy Center

Serves: Avondale, Buckeye, Goodyear

140 N. Litchfield Rd Goodyear, AZ 623-333-7900

http://acfan.net/centers/southwest-

family.htm

Native American Community Health Center

4520 N. Central Ave Phoenix, AZ 85012 602-279-5262

www.nativehealthphoenix.org/behavioral-

health.html

Mental health services

Jewish Family & Children's Services

602-256-0528

Phoenix: 3306 Catalina Drive,

Phoenix, AZ 85017 Glendale: 6376 W. Bell Road,

Glendale, AZ 85308

Mesa: 1930 South Alma School Road, Suite A-104 Mesa, AZ 85210

www.jfcsaz.org/outpatient.asp

People of Color Network

77 E. Thomas Road, Suite 230 Phoenix, AZ, 85012 (602) 253-3084

www.pocn.com/index.htm

Case management and clinical support

McDowell Healthcare Center

1144 E. McDowell Rd., Ste. 301, Phoenix, AZ 85006 602-344-6550 For HIV positive people only

Southwest Network

3450 N. 3rd Street, Suite 150 Phoenix, AZ, 85012 (602) 266-8402

www.southwestnetwork.org/index.htm Services: Children's behavioral health

agencies.

Terros

602-685-6000

RBHA contracted rates

Phoenix: 3118 E. McDowell Rd,

Phoenix, AZ; 85008

Phoenix: 3864 N. 27th ave

Phoenix. AZ 85017

Mesa: 1455 s. stapley Dr, suite 13

Mesa, AZ 85204

Mesa: 7303 E. Main Street, suite 113

Mesa, AZ 85207

Glendale: 10270 N 67th ave. suite 106

Glendale, AZ 85302

www.terros.org/services.htm

Program: counseling, crisis intervention, HIV prevention/testing, substance abuse

treatment

Christian Family Care Agency Phoenix: 3603 N. 7th Avenue

Phoenix, AZ, 85013

(602)234-1935

Tucson: 6063 E. Grant Road

Tucson, AZ, 85712 (520)296-8255

Prescott: 1550 Plaza W Dr Suite 400

Prescott, AZ, 86303

(928)443-1150

www.cfcare.org/

Services: Child and family counseling is also provided along with individual

counselina.

Devereux

11000 N. Scottsdale Road, Suite 260

Scottsdale, AZ, 85254

www.devereux.org/site/PageServer?page

name=az index

Services: Counseling and treatment for children, adults and families with behavioral challenges brought on by abuse, neglect, mental illness, and/or substance abuse. The respite program serves people 4-17 years old who are experiencing moderate emotional or behavioral difficulties.

Catholic Social Services

Phoenix: 1825 West Northern Phoenix, AZ 85021

602-997-6105

Tempe: 2075 S. Cottonwood Drive

Tempe, AZ 85282 480-964-8771

Peoria: 7400 West Olive, #10

Peoria, AZ 85345 623-486-9868

www.catholiccharitiesaz.com/counseling2.

aspx

ASU Counseling Services

students.asu.edu/counseling or

www.asu.edu/studentaffairs/counseling/

480-965-6278 (Direct)

martha.christiansen@asu.edu

ASU students can seek counseling at all

ASU campuses.

Marley House (JCL)

9221 N Central Ave Phoenix, AZ, 85020

602-331-5817

www.jcl.com/content/marleyhouse/default.

htm

Counseling

Disabilities

Arizona Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired

3100 E Roosevelt St Phoenix, AZ 85008 (602) 273-7411

www.acbvi.org

Program: Services for the blind/ visually

Impaired.

Arizona Bridge to Independent Living

1229 E Washington St Phoenix, AZ 85034 (602) 256-2245 www.abil.org

Program: Promotion of independent living

for persons with disabilities.

Arizona Commission for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing

1400 Washington Ave #126 Phoenix, AZ 85007 (602) 542-3323

www.acdhh.org

Program: Advocacy, information and referral to individuals who are deaf and hard of hearing.

Advocates for the Disabled

5060 N. 19th Ave., Suite 306 Phoenix, AZ 85015 (602) 212-2600

www.advocatesforthedisabled.org

Program: Information and referral; advocacy; disability evals; community voicemail

Arizona Center for Disability Law

3839 N 3rd St #209 Phoenix, AZ 85012 (602) 274-6287 or 1-800-927-2260 www.acdl.com

Program: Legal assistance and advocacy.

National Alliance for the Mentally III-Arizona

2210 N 7th St Phoenix, AZ 85006 (602) 244-8166

www.namiaz.org

Program: Mental illness information and

support; advocacy.

Fee: None

Mental Health Association of Arizona

6411 E Thomas Rd Scottsdale, AZ 85251 (480) 994-4407 or 1-800-642-9277 www.mhaarizona.org

Program: Mental health information and referral; peer support; recreational/ social

events; support groups.

Free Arts of Arizona

103 W. Highland Avenue # 200 Phoenix, AZ 85013 602-258-8100

Program: Provides creative art programs that build the self-esteem and social skills of abused, homeless and at risk children living in

residential treatment facilities, group homes and shelters.

Education

DES Education Specialist

Case managers that can help you find resources for your education for alumni or youth still in care

Dennis Hinz 2345 E. University Dr. Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-244-9713 (x-3319)

DHinz@azdes.gov

Veronica Hernandez 520-884-4755 x 6366 Vmendoza@azdes.gov

Arizona Commission of Postsecondary Education

Help with finding a school, financial aid, and scholarships

www.azhighered.gov

For the AZ College and Career Guide: http://accg.azhighered.org/accg/default.as

Arizona Friends of Foster Children Foundation (AFFCF)

www.affcf.org

Program: scholarship section which contains a wealth of helpful articles, resources, links, downloadable applications and a message board for questions about going to college or vocational school

GED Classes/Test Centers

(Equivalent to High School Diploma) A GED will allow you to enroll in postsecondary education, get a job, or advance to a higher level at your job.

ACYR Arizona Call-A-Teen Youth Resources

649 N. 6th Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85003 602-252-6721

http://www.azcallateen.k12.az.us/

City of Chandler C.O.R.E Programs Chandler, AZ 85225 480-782-2812

www.chandlerlibrary.org/core.htm

Friendly House

802 S. 1st Ave. Phoenix, AZ 85003 602-416-7219

www.friendlyhouse.org/

Job search, occupational training, and placement assistance, GED test preparation

Gilbert Adult ESOL Program

Gilbert, AZ 85233 480-497-3358

Literacy Volunteers of Maricopa County

Phoenix, AZ 85014 602-274-3430

www.literacyvolunteers-maricopa.org

Maricopa County Adult Probation

Glendale, AZ 85301 602-372-5769

Mesa Public Schools

Mesa, AZ 85203 480-472-7259

www.mpaz.org/commed/adult.html

Phoenix Indian Center, Inc.

Phoenix, AZ 85012 602-264-6768

www.phxindcenter.org

Queen Creek Unified School District

Queen Creek, AZ 85242 480-387-5988

www.qcusd.org

Rio Salado College

Tempe, AZ 85251 480-517-8110

www.rio.maricopa.edu/ci/programs/a be.shtml

Tempe Adult Education

Tempe, AZ 85283 480-839-02920

taep@tuhsd.k12.az.us

Vocational Schools

East Valley Institute of Technology (EVIT)

1601 West Main Street Mesa, AZ, 85201 (480) 461-4000

www.evit.com

Courses and Certifications for programs including:

Business, nursing, automotives, computer and electronics technology, fire fighting, cosmetology, and more...

Recovery Innovations

2701 N. 16th Street, Suite 316 Phoenix, AZ, 85006, (866) 481-5361

www.recoveryinnovations.org/

Licensed postsecondary educations institution and offers a variety of classes

Southwest Skill Center

3000 N. Dysart Rd. Avondale, AZ 85392 623-535-2700

www.emc.maricopa.edu/swsc/

Short-term, hands-on training for a variety of programs

Maricopa Skill Center

Campus in Maricopa County 602-238-4300 or 602-238-4350 www.maricopaskillcenter.com

Phoenix College Downtown

640 N. 1st Ave Phoenix, AZ 85003 602-223-4050

www.pc.maricopa.edu/index.php?page=4 3528

Custom Training and Education (CTE) in a variety of areas

Portable Practical Educational Preparation

Locations:

Avondale: Casa Grande: 623-932-3448 520-836-2318

Chandler: Coolidge:

480-821-1488 520-723-5080

Douglas: Eloy:

520-364-4405 520-466-7376

Tucson: San Luis:

520-622-3553 520-627-3203

www.ppep.org

Job Readiness, certification, vocational training, and job placement.

Colleges

Arizona Western College

Yuma County

928-317-6000; www.azwestern.edu/

Financial Aid Info: 928-344-7634

Central Arizona College

Maricopa and Pinal Counties

www.centralaz.edu/

Financial Aid Info: finaid@centralaz.edu

520-494-5425

Chandler-Gilbert Community College

Chandler, Mesa, and Sun Lakes 480-732-7000;

www.cgc.maricopa.edu

Financial Aid:

financialaid@cgcmail.maricopa.edu

Cochise College

Santa Cruz and Cochise Counties (800) 966-7943; www.cochise.edu/ Financial Aid Info: 520-515-5417

Financiai Aiu Inio. 520-515-5417

Coconino Community College

Coconino County www.coconino.edu/

Financial Aid Info: 928-226-4219 or TTY/TTD 928-226-4128

Dine College

Campuses in Apache, Coconino, and Navajo Counties (928)724-6611 www.dinecollege.edu/

Colleges

Eastern Arizona College

Gila, Graham, & Greenlee Counties 1-800-678-3808; <u>www.eac.edu/</u> Financial Aid Info: <u>finaid@eac.edu</u>

928-428-8287

Estrella Mountain Community College

Maricopa County 623-935-8888;

www.estrellamountain.edu/ Financial Aid Info: 623-935-8940

Gila Community College

Gila County
www.gilaccc.org

Gateway Community College

Maricopa County

602-286-8000; www.gatewaycc.edu/ Financial Aid Info: finaid@gatewaycc.edu

Glendale Community College

Maricopa County 623-845-3000;

www.gc.maricopa.edu/

Financial Aid Info: 623-845-3366

Mesa Community College

Maricopa County 480-461-7600;

www.mc.maricopa.edu/

Financial Aid Info: 480-461-7440

Mohave Community College

Mohave County www.mohave.edu/

Northland Pioneer Community College

Apache and Navajo Counties 800-266-7845 (x 7470 – financial aid)

www.northland.cc.az.us Financial Aid Info: 928-524-7470

Paradise Valley Community College

Maricopa County 602-787-6500;

www.pvc.maricopa.edu/

Financial Aid Info: 602-787-7100

Phoenix College

Maricopa County 602-285-7502;

www.pc.maricopa.edu/

Financial Aid Info: 602-285-7409

Pima Community College

Pima County

(520) 206-5020; www.pima.edu/

Rio Salado College

Maricopa County & Online Classes

480-517-8150;

www.rio.maricopa.edu

Financial Aid Info: 480-517-8310

Scottsdale Community College

Maricopa County 480-423-6000

www.scottsdalecc.edu/

Financial Aid Info: 480-423-6549

South Mountain Community College

Maricopa County 602-243-8000

www.southmountaincc.edu/

Financial Aid Info: 602-243-8300

Yavapai College

Coconino and Yavapai Counties 928-445-7300 or 800-922-6787

www2.vc.edu/

Financial Aid Info:

928-776-2152 or 928-634-6502

Local Universities

Grand Canyon University

Maricopa County

1-877-860-3951; www.gcu.edu/

Financial Aid Info:

www.gcu.edu/index.php?page=finan

cialaid

Ottawa University

Maricopa County

602-371-1188; www.ottawa.edu

Local Universities

University of Advancing Technology

Maricopa County 800-658-5744; www.uat.edu/

University of Phoenix

Maricopa, Pima Counties AND Online Classes

866-766-0766; www.phoenix.edu/

Financial Aid Info:

www.phoenix.edu/tuition_and_financial options/financial options.aspx

Western International University

Cochise and Maricopa Counties 866-948-4636; www.wintu.edu/

Financial Aid Info:

www.wintu.edu/getting_started/WIU-Financial-Aid.htm

State, Public Universities

Arizona State University

Mesa, Phoenix, and Tempe 480-965-9011; www.asu.edu

Financial Aid Info:

http://students.asu.edu/financial-aid

Northern Arizona University

Coconino County 928-523-9011 or 888-MORE-NAU (888-6673-628) www.nau.edu

Financial Aid Info: www.nau.edu/finaid financial.aid@nau.edu or 928-523-4951

University of Arizona

Pima County

520-621-3313; <u>www.arizona.edu</u> Financial Aid Info: 520-626-8632 https://financialaid.arizona.edu/

Financial AID and Scholarships for College or Vocational School

Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA)

www.fafsa.ed.gov

FREE online application for financial aid to help pay for school

For help filling out the FAFSA; call 602-258-2435 or go to

www.collegegoalsunday.com

Education & Training Voucher (ETV)

2345 E. University Dr. Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-244-9713 (x-3344)

www.azdes.gov/dcyf/ilp/app.asp

Up to \$5,000 per school year for foster youth or alumni

Arizona College Scholarship Foundation

1430 E. Missouri Avenue, B-205 Phoenix, AZ 85014 602-636-1850

College scholarships, on-campus support, and mentoring provided

 $\frac{www.azcsf.org/scholar-programs/scholar-programs.aspx}{programs.aspx}$

Students MUST be recommended by an ACSF partner organization, call for more information

Arizona Community Foundation

602-381-1400 or 1-800-222-8221 www.azfoundation.org/scholarships/index.

Several scholarships at any given time, check often as new scholarships are offered at different times.

ASU Advantage Program

Free tuition to students with family income less than \$25,000

http://students.asu.edu/asu-advantage or www.asu.edu

Financial Aid and Scholarships

Nina M. Pulliam Scholars
Arizona State University
(480) 965-6495
(602) 496-0420

http://ninascholars.asu.edu/

Maricopa County Community Colleges (480) 731-8619

www.maricopa.edu/resdev/NMPLS/Nina/e lig.htm

Services: Full tuition, books, and a living allowance if you:

- Were raised through the child welfare system
- Have physical disability
- Are 25 years old or older with dependents

AZ Friends of Foster Children Foundation (AFFCF)

Blavin & McLaren Scholarships www.blavinscholarship.org/www.azfoundation.org/scholarships/index.xpl#current

Chicanos Por La Causa

1112 East Buckeye Road Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-257-0700

Several scholarships offered for different Arizona colleges and schools www.cplc.org/education/scholarship-programs.aspx

Armstrong Family Foundation Scholarship Program with ASU

http://students.asu.edu/node/187 or www.armstrongfamilyfoundation.com Varying amounts for Arizona residents

that are/were an orphan, ward of the court, in foster care or qualified independent student under the age of 21

Darko Rapotez Memorial Scholarship

www.loveourchildrenusa.org/ scholarship_appl.php

Up to \$10,000 in tuition assistance for foster youth and alumni

Native American and Tribal Grants
www.collegescholarships.org/grants/nativ
e-american.htm

Casey Family Scholarship/Orphans
Foundation of America

https://scholarships.orphan.org/index.shtml or

www.orphan.org/scholarships.html\$500 to \$5,000 for foster youth and alumni for college or vocational training

<u>Hildegard Lash Merit Scholarship</u> <u>www.orphan.org/programs/hildegard.html</u>

Current or former foster youth that have finished their freshman year in college Up to \$5,000 per academic year

First Chance Scholarship Program
www.nfpainc.org/content/index.asp?page
=145&nmenu=4

Full tuition to <u>University of Phoenix</u> for 50 youth in foster care

Parents, Families and Friends of Lesbians
And Gays - Phoenix Chapter (PFLAG
Phoenix)

2942 N. 24th St., Suite 114-310, Phoenix, AZ 85016 (602) 843-1404

www.pflagphoenix.org/education/scholars hips.html

Multiple scholarships open to gay, lesbian, bisexual, transgender (GLBT) and straight individuals who have directly supported GLBT youth and/or the GLBT community

Arizona Interfaith Movement

2630 South 20th Place Phoenix, Arizona 85034 602-261-6703

Youth can receive scholarships

<u>Blacks At Microsoft (BAM) Scholarship</u> <u>www.microsoft.com/about/diversity/progra</u> <u>ms/dac/bam/scholarships.mspx</u>

Scholarships for high school seniors interested in pursuing careers in technology

<u>Tutoring</u>

CHOICES INTER-LINKING

2988 Baco Raton 318 Prescott, AZ 86302-2988 (928) 708-9959

www.choicesinterlinking.blogspot.com/

Stand Up For Kids

4717 N 7th St, Phoenix, AZ, 85014 800-364-4KID (4543)

www.standupforkids.org

Educational assistance and internet services

Arizonans for Children, Inc.

www.arizonansforchildren.org
2435 East La Jolla Drive
Tempe, AZ 85282
480-838-0085
Offers mentoring and tutoring designed to help school aged foster youths set and achieve academic and personal goals.

Employment

DES/JOBS Program

P.O. Box 6123 Phoenix, AZ 85005 602-542-3667

Work-related activities to improve skills and other services like transportation https://egov.azdes.gov/CMSInternet/main.aspx?menu=198&id=2382

One Stop Numbers

Mesa: 163 N Dobson Rd Mesa, AZ 85201 480-962-7678

Scottsdale: 7700 E. Roosevelt Scottsdale, AZ 85257 480-312-2323

Gilbert: 735 N Gilbert Rd # 134 Gilbert, AZ 85234 480-497-0350

Phoenix: 3336 N. 32nd St., Suite 110,

Phoenix, AZ 85018 602-955-4227 Phoenix: 9801 N. 7th St.

Phoenix, AZ 85020 602-861-0208

Program: job preparation and search; access to computers, phones and fax machines; GED/ESL test and prep; and other vocational opportunities.

Vocational Rehabilitation

3221 N. 16th St., #200 Phoenix, AZ 85016 602-266-6752 or 800-563-1221 Call for a location near you www.azdes.gov/rsa/vr.asp

Program: helps persons with disabilities join and remain in the workforce

InternAmerica

Contact: Lynn Davis — ldavis@orhpan.org
Foster youth students work in Washington DC for a summer to get hands-on experience in: Congressional offices on Capitol Hill, major corporate and national NGO settings.

http://orphan.org/index.php?id=26

JobCorps

800-733-JOBS (5627)

No-cost education and vocational training program administered by the U.S. Department of Labor. Helps people ages 16 through 24 get jobs and take control of their lives.

http://jobcorps.dol.gov/about.htm

AmeriCorps

230 North First Avenue, Suite 200 Phoenix, AZ 85003 (602) 514-7171

Places adults in local and national nonprofit groups for work experience and possible living allowance. Members can earn a Segal AmeriCorps Education Award of up to \$4,725 to pay for college, graduate school, or to pay back qualified student loans.

www.americorps.org/for individuals/why/index.asp

Public Allies

411 N. Central Ave., Suite 500 Phoenix, Arizona 85004-0691 (602) 496-0425 <u>publicallies@asu.edu</u> www.publicallies.org

Full-time paid apprenticeships in nonprofit organizations in the community.

Recovery Innovations

2701 N. 16th Street, Suite 316 Phoenix, AZ, 85006, (866) 481-5361

www.recoveryinnovations.org/

Services: peer employment program which includes training, work exploration, job readiness and placement assistance and employment supports

Jewish Family and Children's Services

Real World Job Development Program 5625 N. 7th St. Phoenix, AZ 85014 602-279-0084

www.jfcsaz.org

Work readiness skills, vocational training, and possible paid internships

Arizona Women's Education & Employment, Inc. (AWEE)

Phoenix: 640 N. 1st Ave; 85003

602-223-4333

Phoenix: 3336 N. 32nd St, Ste 110; 85018

602-955-4227

Phoenix: 1840 N. 95th Ave, Ste 160;

85037

602-372-4249

Phoenix: 914 W. Hatcher; 85021

602-371-1216

Gilbert: 735 N. Gilbert Rd, Ste 134; 85234

480-497-0350, ext. 223

www.awee.org

Case Management & Support Services, Training Workshops & Educational Guidance, Employment Assistance, Post-Program Support, Re-entry Services.

Family Self-Sufficiency City of Phoenix

1141 E. Jefferson St. Phoenix, AZ 85034-2223 602-385-3900

Mesa Youth Placement

1025 N. Country Club Drive Mesa, AZ 85201 480-472-0570 www.mpsaz.org/ssc/myps/

Lutheran Social Services of the Southwest

Job Net

Mount of Olives Lutheran Church

3546 E Thomas Rd. Phoenix, AZ 85018 602-957-2153

Program: Job search assistance, job placement assistance, employment

counseling

Employment for adjudicated youth

AWEE

Paths to Living Free Program
Choices for Changed Lives Program
www.awee.org/programs.html
Programs for women AND men
Enroll within six months of your release

Arizona Call-a-Teen

Youthbuild:

<u>phoenix.gov/YOUTH/ythbuild.html</u> and <u>www.azcallateen.k12.az.us/Youthbuild/yb</u> page.htm

Youth Workforce Development:

www.azcallateen.k12.az.us/WIA/wiaindex.

Goodwill of Central Arizona

Maricopa Youth Alliance for juvenile

offenders

www.goodwillcentralaz.org/findJob/get-youthSvcs.shtml

Phoenix Workforce Connection

Phoenix: 3406 N. 51st Ave. Phoenix, AZ 85031 623-247-3304

Phoenix: 9801 N. 7th St.

Phoenix, AZ 85020 602-861-3304

Phoenix: 200 W Washington St Phoenix, AZ 85003 (602) 262-6776

http://phoenix.gov/PHXWC/

Job opportunities & resume help; Career counseling & GED preparation;

Leadership development and mentoring

program

Maricopa Workforce Connections:

www.maricopaworkforceconnection.com/ www.arizonaworkforceconnection.com/

Chandler: Goodwill of Central AZ 930 N. Alma School Road 480-792-6924

Gilbert: 735 N. Gilbert Road 480-497-0350

Tempe: Goodwill of Central AZ

3122 South McClintock Drive

480-755-4092

Scottsdale: 7375 East 2nd Street

480-312-2323 3 N. Dobson Ros

Mesa: 163 N. Dobson Road 480-962-7678

Phoenix: 1840 North 95th Ave, Ste 160

Phoenix, AZ 85037 602-372-4200

Case management, job search assistance

and college financial assistance

Finances

Rehoboth PEACE Program

2315 N. 35th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85009 602-272-4133

www.rehobothphx-cdc.org

Financial Education Workshops

Arizona Saves

6633 N. Black Canyon Hwy. 2nd Floor Phoenix, AZ 85015 602-246-3500/877-989-3500 info@arizonasaves.org

www.arizonasaves.org

Provides financial education classes on a wide variety of topics including budgeting, using credit wisely, credit repair, preparing to buy a home, preparing to buy a car, predatory lending and identity theft.

- Workshops that show Arizonans how to save, reduce debt, and build assets.
- Access to no-fee saving accounts.
- Individual financial coaching from financial experts who assist Savers in identifying an appropriate financial goal and developing a plan to meet that goal.

Community Information & Referral can help with the guide to <u>Surviving Unemployment</u>. www.cir.org/SurvivingUnemployment.pdf

- Page 8 of this guide will show you how to get on track with your finances.
- Page 10 of this guide will assist you in how to look for and obtain a job.
 Community Information and Referral (CIR) View the CIR database of over 2,000 agencies including government and private nonprofit organizations, self-help groups, civic clubs, professional associations, special programs, and more!
 www.cir.org
 - o 602-263-8856 OR 800-352-3792

Need help understanding your finances but can't understand what everything means? Try this youth-friendly resource to help you get on track! www.jumpstart.org/index.cfm

Food Banks & Clothing

Food Banks DES Food Stamps

602-542-9935— Phoenix

Emergency Food Providers Hotline

1-800-445-1914

St. Mary's Food Bank

Phoenix: 2831 N. 31st Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85009

602-352-3640

Phoenix: 4211 N. 43rd Ave

Phoenix, AZ 85031 602-272-6326

Surprise: 2831 N. 31st Avenue

Phoenix, AZ 85009 602-352-3640

Glendale: 5605 N. 55th Ave

Glendale, AZ 85301 623-934-5331

www.firstfoodbank.org/

Program: Emergency food boxes

St. Vincent de Paul

Call for one nearest you. 602-254-3338

Program: Food boxes, clothing, showers, meals ministry to homeless, rental and utility assistance, furniture vouchers, diapers and formula, job readiness for

individuals with

substance abuse, medical and dental

care.

Cummings Community Center

8225 W. Osborn Street Phoenix, AZ 85037 623-834-6585

Program: Food Boxes and clothing.

Love In Action

7416 N.51st Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85301 623-934-2668

Program: Food, Clothing, and household

furniture.

Stand Up For Kids

4717 N 7th St, Phoenix, AZ, 85014 800-364-4KID (4543) www.standupforkids.org

meals and snacks, telephone/mail service, hygiene products

Salvation Army

Chandler: 85 E Saragosa St Chandler, AZ 85225 480-963-2041

Glendale: 6010 W Northern Ave, Glendale, AZ 85301 623-934-0469

Phoenix: 2702 E Washington St Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-267-4122

www.salvationarmy.org

Wesley Community Center

1300 S. 10th Street Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-252-5609

Program: ESL Classes, food boxes, clothing, parenting, sewing classes.

UMOMU

3320 E. Van Buren Phoenix, AZ 85008

Program: Food boxes, clothing, shelter, emergency shelter (by referral only) transitional housing, and case management.

Lutheran Social Ministries

7205 N 51st Ave Glendale, AZ 85301 623-848-8278

Phoenix Rescue Mission

Phoenix: 1801 S 35th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85009 602-233-3000

Phoenix: 1468 N 26th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85009 602-272-5643

Peoria: 9133 W Grand Ave Peoria, AZ 85345 623-486-8000

Food Banks & Clothing, cont.

Food Banks

Paradise Valley Emergency Food Bank

10862 N. 32nd Street Phoenix AZ 602-867-9228 Food Boxes

Travis L Williams Family Services Center

City of Phoenix 4732 S. Central Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85013 602-534-4732

Case management services for homeless and low income individuals, emergency assistance, utility assistance, food bank and HeadStart.

Andre House

1203 W Polk St Phoenix, AZ 85007 602- 252-9023

CARE

466 S Bellview Mesa, AZ 85204 480-833-8987

Church On The Street

902 E McKinley St Phoenix, AZ 85006 602-254-8302

Desert Mission

602-870-6062 9229 N 4th St Phoenix, AZ, 85020 www.jcl.com/content/foodbank/default.htm

PAZ De Cristo Community Center

424 W Broadway Rd Mesa, AZ 85210 480-464-2370

East Mesa Food Bank

752 S Ellsworth Rd Mesa, AZ 85208 480-986-9827

Home Base Youth Services

931 E. Devonshire Ave. Phoenix, AZ 85014 602-263-7773

Interfaith Coop. Ministries

501 N 9th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85007 602-254-7450

WIC & Food Plus

602-542-1886- Phoenix

United Food Bank

358 East Javelina Avenue Mesa Arizona, 85210-6207 480-926-4897

To provide access to nutritious food for those who are without, serving as a community bridge between those who want to help and those who are in need.

John C. Lincoln Desert Mission Food Bank

623-879-6100- Deer Valley 620-943-2381- North Mountain 602-944-0265- Family Medicine 623-434-6444- Anthem Emergency food box program, 4th Street Market, Commodity Supplemental Food Program/Food Plus.

Association of Arizona Food Banks

2100 N. Central Ave., Ste. 230 Phoenix 85004 602-528-3434 800-445-1914 www.azfoodbanks.org

Community Food Bank

3003 S. Country Club Road P.O. Box 26727, Tucson 85726-6727 520-622-0525 800-950-8681

www.communityfoodbank.com
Pima, Cochise, Graham, Greenlee and
Santa Cruz Counties.

Food Banks & Clothing, cont.

Affordable Clothing

The Clothes Silo

4000 N. 7th Street #102 Phoenix, AZ 602-264-2262 Program: Women's resale boutique for professional employment clothing.

Flo's on 7th.

602-254-7861

www.floson7th.com

Florence Crittenton's new upscale, resale store!

Child Crisis Center Thrift Store

1130 W University Dr Mesa, AZ 85201 480-833-0022 www.childcrisis.org/contact/index.html Clothing for children

Salvation Army

Chandler: 85 E Saragosa St Chandler, AZ 85225 480-963-2041

Glendale: 6010 W Northern Ave, Glendale, AZ 85301 623-934-0469

Phoenix: 2702 E Washington St Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-267-4122

Goodwill of Central Arizona

1726 W Camelback Rd, Phoenix AZ 85015 (8 other locations also available) 602-416-6461 www.goodwillaz.org/findJob/careerCenter

s.shtml 602-258-1998

Supports the homeless, the widows, the parentless and others with food for their natural and spiritual beings.

Housing

Central Arizona Shelter Services

Phoenix: 230 S 12th Ave

Phoenix, AZ 85007

Phoenix: 1735 Northwest Grand Ave

Phoenix, AZ

Phoenix: 1050 W. Mountain View

Phoenix, AZ 85021

Phoenix: 230 S. 12th Ave.

Phoenix, AZ, 85007

(602) 256-6945 or 602-94-0960

www.cass-az.org

Program: Homeless shelter

Church on the Street

2040 Washington St Phoenix, AZ 85205 (602) 257-8918

Homeless shelter for men; transitional

housing for men and women.

Phoenix Rescue Mission

1801 S 35th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85009 (602) 346-3360

www.phoenixrescuemission.org

Program: Homeless shelter Fee: \$3/bed after 7th night

Tumbleweed

902 N. 5th St. Phoenix, AZ

(602) 462-5611 or 1-888-229-9926

www.tumbleweed.org

Shelter services for youth up to 18 years old; outreach services to homeless youth age 9 to 22 years old.

HomeBase Youth Services

931 E Devonshire Ave Phoenix, AZ 85014 (602) 263-7773 www.hbys.org

Transitional housing for homeless youth age 21 and under.

Florence Crittenton

715 W Mariposa Ss Phoenix, AZ 85013 602-247-7318 www.flocrit.org Transitional living

Rehoboth PEACE Program

2315 N. 35th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85009 602-272-4133

www.rehobothphx-cdc.org

Permanent housing available for Alumni in late 2009

UMOM

3320 E Van Burien St Phoenix, AZ 85008 (602) 275-7852 www.umom.org

Shelter/transitional housing services for

families and women.

A & A Cottages, Inc

P.O. Box 2992 Mesa, AZ 85214 480-792-0265

www.aacottages.org

Residential Program

EMPOWER: A & A Cottages, Inc

P.O. Box 2992 Mesa, AZ 85214 480-792-0265

www.aacottages.org

www.aacottages.org/application.html
Independent living and transitional support

program. You MUST apply first

Andre House

233 S. 11th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85007 (602) 252-9020

Program: Transitional housing; meals, showers, and laundry services for

homeless.

Mesa Community Action Network

635 E Broadway Rd Mesa, AZ 85204 (480) 833-9200

www.mesacan.org

Program: Transitional living center for homeless males in the east valley.

Society of Saint Vincent de Paul

1730 E. Monroe Phoenix, AZ (602) 495-3050

www.stvincentdepaul.net/

Program: meals, clothing, showers, community voicemail, haircuts, etc.

Devereux

11000 N. Scottsdale Road, Suite 260 Scottsdale, AZ, 85254 www.devereux.org/site/PageServer?

pagename=az index

Services: A residential treatment center provides clients (3-17) with 24 hour supportive treatment.

Maricopa County Housing Authority

2024 N 7th St Phoenix, AZ 85006 602-744-4500

www.maricopahousing.org

Section 8, public housing, city housing programs and other housing resources

City of Phoenix Housing Department

830 E Jefferson Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-534-2141 www.phoenix.gov/HOUSING Low income housing

Hope House - \$77 per week 316 N 11th Way Phoenix, AZ 85006 602-254-5434 www.5a.org

For alcoholism and addiction

The Solution - \$100 per week 4210 N Longview Phoenix, AZ 84014 602-277-7527 www.5a.org For alcoholism and addiction

The New Solution - \$125 per week 4430 N 23rd Ave Phoenix, AZ 85015 602-266-7527 www.5a.org

For alcoholism and addiction

Recovery Innovations

2701 N. 16th Street, Suite 316 Phoenix, AZ, 85006, (866) 481-5361

http://www.recoveryinnovations.org/

Community living program provides apartment finding and leasing, housing stipends, and roommate matches

Stand Up For Kids

4717 N 7th St, Phoenix, AZ, 85014 800-364-4KID (4543) www.standupforkids.org apartment finding service

Maggie's Place

www.maggiesplace.org

The Magdalene House 1517 E. McDowell Rd. Phoenix, AZ85006 602-257-4648

The Elizabeth House

1815 E. Gemini Drive Tempe, AZ 85283 480-491-0446 The Michael House 8005 N. 45th Ave. Glendale, AZ 85302 623-939-1429

Transitional living for single, pregnant women

City of Phoenix

200 West Washington Street Phoenix, AZ 85003 602-262-6558 www.ci.phoenix.az.us Housing resources

FIBCO

www.fibcoaz.org

1141 East Jefferson Street Phoenix, AZ 85034 Short and long-term housing assistance.

Trinity Group Homes

www.trinitygrouphomes.com 9814 West Rocksprings Drive Peoria, AZ 85383 623-537-7195 Programs for teens: residential, vocational, and therapeutic.

<u>Legal</u>

Juvenile Court Centers

Durango Facility (JCC-DF/DUR) 3131 W. Durango Phoenix, AZ, 8500 602-506-4533 Southeast Facility (JUV SE/SEJ) 1810 S. Lewis

Mesa, AZ, 85210 602-506-2544

www.superiorcourt.maricopa.gov/Juvenile Probation/Index.asp

Arizona Law Help

305 S. 2nd Ave. P.O. Box 21538 Phoenix, AZ 85036 602-258-3434 or 800-852-9075 www.azlawhelp.org

Volunteer Lawyers Program

provides high quality civil legal services to applicants whose income is near poverty level;

www.azlawhelp.org/resourceprofile.cf m?id=18

LawForKids to learn about the law and get answers to questions; www.lawforkids.org

Arizona Lawyers and Legal Services Network

Pro bono work for Legal & Financial issues, DUI Lawyers, and Bankruptcy Attorneys www.legalaidservices.org/christian legal aid arizona.htm

Community Legal Services, Inc.

Phoenix: 303 E Palm Lane Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-258-3434 Mesa: 203 W 1st St Suite 101 Mesa, AZ, 85201 480-833-1442

www.clsaz.org/

Legal advice, assistance, brief services and/or direct representation regarding family law, housing help and Debt

Maricopa County Power-Attorney

301 W Jefferson, Ste 800 Phoenix, AZ, 85003 602-506-3411

www.maricopacountyattorney.org/about/ Information on Juvenile jails, Specialized prosecutions, Victim's rights

Stand Up For Kids

4717 N 7th St,
Phoenix, AZ, 85014
800-364-4KID (4543)
www.standupforkids.org
birth certificates, social security cards

Attorney General

1275 W Washington St Phoenix, AZ 602 542-4266 www.azag.gov/ Civil Rights, Child and family protection, Public Advocacy

Arizona Attorneys For Criminal Justice

2340 W Ray Rd, Ste 1 Chandler, AZ, 85224 480-812-1700 www.aacj.org/index.php

Maricopa County Volunteer Lawyers Program Community Legal Services

305 South Second Ave, Phoenix, AZ 85003 Phoenix - 602-258-3434 Mesa - 480-833-1442

www.vlpmaricopa.org/vlp/default.asp Family law, Child custody, Divorce, Domestic violence, Guardianship

ASU Law School Youth Mentoring Board

James Cool: JCool@asu.edu
Kristine Reich: Kristine.Reich@asu.edu
www.law.asu.edu/?id=284
Mentoring and outreach to underserved
youth, including many trial advocacy
opportunities

Legal, cont

ASU Children's Law Center

480-727-8979

www.law.asu.edu/?id=981 or www.abanet.org/legalservices/probono/la wschools/8.html

Arizona's Finest Lawyers

5130 N Central Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85012 602-942-6300

www.arizonasfinestlawyers.com

Resources for free legal help and a directory of experienced lawyers

Arizona State University Homeless Legal Assistance Project

ASU College of Law P.O. Box 877906 Tempe, AZ 85287 480-965-3319

http://community.uui.asu.edu/Detail.asp?s
=b&programID=255

Volunteers work with staff at shelters to identify residents' legal needs.

Friendly House, Inc.

723 S 1st Ave Phoenix, AZ, 85003 602-257-1870 www.friendlyhouseinc.org/ Immigration issues

Justia.com

www.justia.com or www.justia.com/us-states/arizona/

Legal information for research and Arizona Government resources

HIV/AIDS Law Project (HALP)

303 E Palm Lane Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-258-3434 x282

Maricopa Association of Governments

www.mag.maricopa.gov

302 North 1st Avenue, Suite 300 Phoenix, AZ 85003 602-254-6300 602-452-5080 (Spanish)

US Equal Employment Opportunity Commission.

www.eeoc.gov 1-800-669-4000 info@eeoc.gov

AIDS Project Arizona

2417 N 3rd St, #125 Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-253-2437 or 877-467-2307

www.apaz.org

Civil Rights, Debt/Credit/Bankruptcy, Disability, Family & Juvenile, Health, HIV/AIDS, Homeless, Housing, Life Planning, Prisoners, Public Benefits, Veterans

Arizona Child Support Enforcement

P.O. Box 40458 Phoenix, AZ 85067 602-252-4045

https://egov.azdes.gov/CMSInternet/main.aspx?menu=24&id=2652&ekmensel=15074e5e_24_0_2652_1

Help with Forms, Current laws on past due child support, Guidelines on child support

Child Support Offices:

www.azdes.gov/publicApps/do/FindOffice Form

Maricopa Bar Associates

303 E Palm Ln Phoenix, AZ, 85004 602-257-4200

www.maricopabar.org/

Legal resources and attorney directory

Self-Service Center Superior Court

Mesa: 222 E Javelina

1st Floor (In law Library)

Mesa, AZ

Phoenix: 101 W Jefferson 1st Floor (In law Library)

Phoenix, AZ

602-506-7353

www.superiorcourt.maricopa.gov/Superior Court/Self-ServiceCenter/

Case information, small claims, civil suits, juvenile court

Legal, cont

Father's Choice - Parental Rights

Advocacy Group

www.affordablehelp.org/leads page du.ht

Divorce, Child Custody, Visitation Modification, Paternity, Restraining Orders, Out-of-State Issues, Affordable legal document preparation

Arizona Center for Law in the Public Interest

Phoenix: 202 E. McDowell Rd, Ste 153

Phoenix, AZ, 85004 (602) 258-8850

Tucson: 2205 E. Speedway Tucson, AZ, 85719 (520) 529-1798

www.aclpi.org/default.htm

Clean air and water, school finance reform, open government, consumer rights, campaign finance reform, and the protection of our public lands and natural resources.

Children's Action Alliance

Phoenix: 4001 N. 3rd Street, Suite 160 Phoenix, AZ, 85012

602-266-0707

Tucson: 2850 N. Swan Road, Suite 160

Tucson, AZ, 85712 520-795-4199

www.azchildren.org/default.asp

Research, education and advocacy. Does not offer direct services to families in need.

Arizona Interfaith Movement

2630 South 20th Place Phoenix, Arizona 85034 602-261-6703 Quarterly outreach events in religious settings, usually newer settings. All religions are welcome. Youth can receive scholarships and are taught how to engage the government in a very religiously diverse nation.

Maricopa County CASA Programs

www.maricopacasa.org 3131 West Durango Street Phoenix, AZ 85009 602-506-3930 Court appointed special advocate Volunteer program.

Life Skills

Life Skills and Independent Living

Florence Crittenton of Arizona 715 W. Mariposa Street Phoenix, AZ 85013 602-274-7318

www.FlorencecrittentonofArizona.org

Independent Living Program - Life skills delivered one on one to eligible youth 16-21 <u>referred by CPS</u>

TILP – Transitional Independent Living - For youth who aged out of foster care in Maricopa County, received the re-entry stipend, and are referred by the State IL Coordinator.

Independent living skills, assistance in locating housing, and finding employment.

Life Skills Program - For youth 14-23 who are <u>referred by CSP through Magellan</u>.

Casey Family Programs

378 E. Palm Lane Phoenix, AZ 602-252-9449 or 877-840-9135 www.caseyfamily.org

L.I.F.E Workshops

Offered to any interested youth between 15-21 monthly on the third Saturday from 10-12. Breakfast is provided.

A& A Cottages

P.O. Box 2992 Mesa Arizona 85214 480-792-0265

www.aacottages.org

Life Skills training offered in groups to girls between 16-21.

Teen Outreach Program

Maricopa County Department of Health in Maryvale
4041 N. Central, #1500
Phoenix, AZ 85012
602-506-6793
After school group, life skills activities
Bus passes for the time you are involved
Incentives (like iPods) based on
attendance and participation

Rehoboth PEACE Program

2315 N. 35th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85009 602-272-4133

www.rehobothphx-cdc.org

Life skills, independent living skills, and parenting skills

Arizona Foundation for Women

2828 N. Central Ave, Suite 1200 Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-532-2800

www.azfoundationforwomen.org

Program: Provide philanthropy by and for women, fund model programs or new ideas, facilitate community collaboration, influence public policy and public awareness

Stand Up For Kids

4717 N 7th St, Phoenix, AZ, 85014 800-364-4KID (4543) www.standupforkids.org Independent Living Skills

Girls Education Project

602-635-6215

www.girlsproject.org

Life skills and help with decision making through mentoring, role models, coaches, and peer discussions

Medical

AHCCS Applications and Help

http://www.ahcccs.state.az.us/site/

AZ Department of Health Services

150 N. 18the Avenue Phoenix, AZ, 85007 (602) 542-1001

www.azdhs.gov/ or

www.azdhs.gov/com_dir.htm or www.azdhs.gov/kid_dir.htm

Immunizations, nutrition, dental health, vision and hearing screening, teen pregnancy, special health care needs and more.

HealthCare Connect

700 E. Jefferson St., Ste 100 Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-288-7564

www.healthcareconnect.org

Discount Medical Coverage for those in Maricopa County with income below poverty

Arizona Association of Community Health Centers

700 E. Jefferson St., Ste 100 Phoenix, AZ 85034 602-253-0090

www.aachc.org/sitesmaricopa_homeless.

Basic health care for the homeless like: Medical Treatment, Lab Tests, Nutritional Counseling, Substance Abuse Treatment, Mental Health Services

Maricopa Health Plan

2502 E. University Dr, Ste 125 Phoenix, AZ 85034 1-800-582-8686 http://www.mhpaz.com/ContactUs.aspx

Complete health care services including Urgent Care, Emergency Care, Child Birth Education, Nutrition Support

Aid to Women Center

2039 S. Mill Ave, Ste C Tempe, AZ 85282 480-966-1902

www.aidtowomen.org

Low Cost Medical Care for ultrasounds, abstinence education, exams, STD screening for men and women, contraception

Arizona Family Planning Council

2920 N. 24th Ave, Ste 26 Phoenix, AZ 85015 602-258-5777 or 1-888-272-5652 www.azfpc.org/cliniclocations.htm

Services provided at low or no cost for birth control, family planning and education, STD checks

Arrowhead Community Hospital

18701 N. 67th Avenue Glendale, AZ 85308 623-561-1000

www.arrowheadhospital.com/info/patient_ visitor_info/about.asp

Advice about healthcare, parenting classes, support groups, babysitting certification

CARE Hotline

2200 N. Central Ave, Ste 601 Phoenix, AZ 85004 1-877-448-7020

www.cir.org/programs-hivcare.html

Confidential 24-hr hotline for people with HIV/AIDS who need medical care, food, dental services, counseling, and social services.

Maricopa County Department of Public Health

4140 N. Central Ave, Ste 1400 Phoenix, AZ 85012 602-506-9600

www.maricopa.gov/public_health/
Public health resources, clinic services, disease control

Magellan of Arizona

4129 E. Van Buren St, Ste 250 Phoenix, AZ 85008

1-800-564-5465 or 800-424-9831 (TTY)

www.magellanofaz.com or

www.magellanofaz.com/azmemen/azprog

serv/howto_getcare.aspx

Recovery Innovations

2701 N. 16th Street, Suite 316 Phoenix, AZ, 85006, (866) 481-5361

http://www.recovervinnovations.org/

Services: Physical health services provide health care being implemented into the individual's recovery plan.

Los Ninos Hospital

2303 N. Thomas Rd Phoenix, AZ 85016 602-954-7311

www.haciendahealthcare.org/careprovider s/losninos/

Medical care for infants, children, and teens with lower cost alternatives, and rehabilitative or respiratory therapies.

March of Dimes

3550 N Central Ave Suite 610 Phoenix, AZ, 85012 602-266-9933

www.marchofdimes.com

Public and professional health education, local and national grants awarded for birth defects and health baby message line

Life Choices women's Clinic

Phoenix: 9303 N. 7th St, Ste 4 Phoenix, AZ 85020 Phoenix: 3516 W McDowell

Phoenix, AZ, 85009

602-305-5100 www.lcwcaz

STD and pregnancy tests

Mountain Park Health Center

Phoenix: 635 E. Baseline Rd Phoenix, AZ 85042 602-243-7277

Phoenix: 690 N Cofco Center Ave Ste 230

Phoenix, AZ, 85008 602-323-8200

Phoenix: 4616 N 51st Ave Ste 203 Phoenix, AZ, 85031 623-247-6266

Tempe: 1492 S Mill Ave Ste 312 Tempe, AZ, 85281 480-921-1100

www.mphc-az.com/services.asp

Affordable pediatrics, adult medicine,

OB/GYN dentistry.

Breaking the Cycle Healthcare Grace Lutheran Church

1124 N. 3rd St, Ste A Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-523-9275

http://nursing.asu.edu/nmhc/btc/index.htm Physical exams; family planning; women's

health; HIV, STD, and pregnancy tests

Arizona Cancer Control Program Director

150 N. 18th Ave. Suite 310 Phoenix, AZ. 85007 602 542-1214

www.azcancercontrol.gov

Resources on Cancer and events calendar

Maricopa County Department of

Public Health - Pregnancy Connection 1645 E. Roosevelt Rd, Ste 1500 Phoenix, AZ 85006 602-506-6339

www.maricopa.gov/Public Health/Community/Women/pregnancy/

Information, referral and assistance with prenatal care resources, applications for ADES/AHCCCS and Kids Care, and Free pregnancy tests.

Arizona Women's Education & Employment, Inc. (AWEE)

Phoenix: 640 N. 1st Ave; 85003

602-223-4333

Phoenix: 3336 N. 32nd St, Ste 110; 85018

602-955-4227

Phoenix: 1840 N. 95th Ave, Ste 160;

85037

602-372-4249

Phoenix: 914 W. Hatcher; 85021

602-371-1216

Gilbert: 735 N. Gilbert Rd, Ste 134; 85234

480-497-0350, ext. 223

www.awee.org

Case Management & Support Services, Training Workshops & Educational Guidance, Employment Assistance, Post-Program Support, Re-entry Services.

Alex Optical Inc

Phoenix: 1616 W. Montebello Ave

Phoenix, 85015 602-336-1980

Phoenix: 4528 E. Thomas Road Phoenix, AZ, 85018

602-273-1980

Tempe: 5000 S. Arizona Mills Circle

Ste 617

Tempe, AZ, 85282 480-820-1980

www.alexopticalinc.com/index.html

\$29.00 eye exam

Lyons Sight and Hearing

3427 N. 32nd Street Suite 2 Phoenix, AZ, 85018 602-954-1723

http://www.lions-sight-and-hearing-foundation.org/

Bring own prescription and receive free eyeglasses- may take up to 1 month.

WellCare Foundation

55 East Lexington Avenue Phoenix, AZ, 85012 (602)263-7619

www.wellcarefoundation.org

Program: Pediatrics, Gynecology, Internal Medicine, Ophthalmology, Dentistry, Naturopathi Medicine, Therapeutic Massage, Dermatology, Acupuncture, Speech Therapy, Radiology, Chiropractic Medicine, Counseling, Osteopathic Medicine, Laboratory Tests

Dedicated Phase I and Dedicated Clinical Research

734 W. Highland Phoenix, Arizona 85013 602-279-7300

www.dedicatedphaseone.com

Program: Pharmaceutical Research to evaluate new and existing drugs for prevention and/or treatment of diseases.

Keogh Health Foundation

301 East Bethany Home Road, Suite C-297

Phoenix, AZ 85014 (602) 424-2505

www.KeoghHealthFoundation.org

Program: Resources and assistance directed toward screening individuals for eligibility for public sponsored healthcare programs.

Phoenix Day HealthLinks

115 E. Tonto Street Phoenix, AZ 85004 (602) 252-4911

www.phoenixday.org

Program: On site and mobile availability provided by DES service application support through Health-e-Arizona One App and additional health related resources referrals. AHCCCS/Medicaid, KidsCare (SCHIP), HealthCare Connect, FES, SS, SSI/MAO, TANF, Food Stamps, SOBRA, MIHS, Copper Card, Discount Prescription Card, St. Mary's Food Plus, and Emergency Health Related One Time Cash Assistance.

Planned Parenthood

Glendale: 8822 N. 43rd Ave; 85302

623-934-3244

Mesa: 1235 S Gilbert Rd #20; 85204

480-892-7888

Mesa: 2722 S Alma School Rd #5; 85210

480-838-1246

Phoenix: 4417 N 7th Ave; 85013

602-277-1168

Phoenix: 4615 S Central Ave; 85040

602-268-1588

Tempe: 1250 E Apache Blvd #108; 85281

480-967-9414

Scottsdale: 7901 E Thomas Rd #106;

85251

480-949-8765

Phoenix: 4616 N 51st Ave #210; 85031

602-272-6691 (800) 230-PLAN (7526)

www.plannedparenthood.org/ppaz

Health education, Physical exams for men or women, HIV and STD Testing, Counseling, Abortion Services, Emergency Contraception

Arizona Family Planning Council

2920 N. 24th Ave., Suite 230 Phoenix, AZ, 85015 602-258-5777 or 888-272-5652 http://www.azfpc.org/whoweare.htm Services provided at low or no cost, birth control, family planning, STD checks

Maricopa County Integrated Health System - Family Health Centers (FHC)

Mesa FHC

(480) 344-6200 59 S. Hibbert Mesa 85210

7th Avenue FHC

(602) 344-6600 1201 S. 7th Ave. Phoenix 85007

South Central FHC

(602) 344-6400 33 W. Tamarisk Phoenix 85041

Maricopa County Integrated Health System - Family Health Centers (FHC)

Sunnyslope FHC

(602) 344-6300 934 W. Hatcher Phoenix 85021

Mountain Park - Baseline

602-323-3400 635 East Baseline Road Phoenix, AZ 85042

Mountain Park - Tolleson

623-936-6795 9169 W. Van Buren Tolleson, AZ 85353

Mountain Park - Tempe

480-927-1000 1492 S. Mill Avenue Suite 312 Tempe, AZ 85281

Mountain Park – Maryvale

623-247-9245 4616 N. 51st Ave Suite 203 Phoenix, AZ 85031 **Avondale FHC** (623) 344-6800 950 E. Van Buren Avondale 85323

Chandler FHC

(480) 344-6100 811 S. Hamilton Chandler 85225 **EI Mirage FHC** (623) 344-6500 12428 W. Thunderbird EI Mirage 85335

Glendale FHC

(623) 344-6700 5141 W. Lamar Glendale 85301

Maricopa County Integrated Health System - Family Health Centers (FHC)

Guadalupe FHC

(480) 344-6000 5825 E. Calle Guadalupe Guadalupe 85283

Maryvale FHC

(623) 344-6900 4011 N. 51st Ave. Phoenix 85031

McDowell FHC

(480) 344-6550 1144 E. McDowell Rd. Phoenix 85006

Mountain Park – East

602-286-6090 690 N. Cofco Center Suite 230 Phoenix, AZ 85008

East Valley Family Care Center

(480) 491-6235 2204 S Dobson Rd 101 Mesa, AZ 85210

Buckeye Family Care Center

(623) 386-4814 306 E Monroe Buckeye, AZ 85326

Buckeye Dental Care

(623) 386-1630 306 E Monroe Buckeye, AZ 85326

Las Fuentes Health Clinic of Guadalupe

8625 Avenida del Yaqui Guadalupe, Arizona 85283

Gila Bend Primary Care Center

(480) 777-2263 100 North Gila Blvd Gila Bend, AZ 85337

John C Lincoln Community Health Center

602.331.5779 9221 North Central Ave Phoenix, AZ 85020

Virginia G Piper Medical & Dental Clinic

602-261-6868 - by appointment only

ASU Community Health Services Center

480.941.9283 8117 East Roosevelt Scottsdale, AZ 85257

Clinica Adelante Community Health Centers

Family Care: 2204 S. Dobson Rd. Ste 101 Mesa, Arizona 85202 480-491-6235

Family Care: 5310 W. Thunderbird Ave,

Suite 310

Glendale, AZ 85306 623-537-9698

Primary Care: 100 North Gila Blvd Gila Bend, AZ 85337 928-683-2269

Family Care: 306 E Monroe Buckeye, AZ 85326 (623) 386-4814

Dental Care: 306 E Monroe Buckeye, AZ 85326 (623) 386-1630

Women's Health: 14300 W Granite Valley

Suite A2

Sun City West, AZ 85375

623-386-4814

Business: 12550 W. Thunderbird Rd. El Mirage, AZ 85335-4918

623-876-9559

Administration: 16560 N. Dysart Rd. Surprise, AZ 85374 623-556-5980

www.clinicaadelante.com/index.php

Prenatal Care, Well Checks, Pediatrics, Immunizations, Internal Medicine

Parenting/Pregnant/Child Care

AZ DES Division of Children Youth and Families

Family Assistance Administration Customer Service: 602-542-9935

www.azdes.gov/faa

Program: cash assistance, Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP),

Medical Assistance

AZ DES Division of Child Youth and Families

Child Protective Services

Child Abuse Hotline: 1-888-SOS-CHILD

(1-888-767-2445)

Young Adult Program: 602-244-9713 www.azdes.gov/dcyf/cmdps/cps

AZ DES Family Connections Program

602-542-6611

https://egov.azdes.gov/CMSInternet/intranet.aspx?id=304&menu=34

Provides support services and resources regarding domestic violence, kinship care, child protection, and more.

AZ DES Child Care Assistance

1789 W. Jefferson 801A
Phoenix, Arizona 85007
602-542-4248 or (602) 244-2678
www.azdes.gov/childcare

Assists eligible families with child care costs

Planned Parenthood

5651 N. 7th St. Phoenix, AZ 85014 Multiple Locations in Glendale, Mesa, Phoenix, Tempe, and Scottsdale (602) 277-PLAN (7526)

www.plannedparenthood.org/ppaz

Health centers for pre- and postpregnancy exams for mothers and educational information for pregnant and parenting mothers

Child Crisis Nursery Emergency Shelter

604 W 9th St Mesa, AZ 85201 480.969.2308 www.childcrisis.org/shelter/index.html

Crisis Pregnancy Centers

4494 W Peoria Ave, Suite 115 Glendale, AZ 85302

Multiple locations in Maricopa County 602-508-3340 or 866-303-5683

www.choicesaz.org

Post-abortion counseling, pregnancy and sexual health education, resources and referrals, online live chat

Child and Family Resources Inc

700 W. Campbell #3 Phoenix, AZ 85013 602-234-3941

www.childfamilyresources.org/

Program: GED, parenting skills, life skills and childcare. Females ages 16-21.

Arizona Friends of Foster Children Foundation (AFFCF)

www.affcf.org

Program: help fund activities (like karate or dance class), education, and other needs for foster youth that foster parents cannot afford.

Crisis Nursery

2334 East Polk Street Phoenix, Arizona 85006 (602) 273-7363

www.crisisnurseryphx.org/nursery

Shelter provides temporary respite for parents with children going through an overwhelming crisis
FACES and Healthy Families Arizona – program to assist parents and their children to get the resources they need for safety and success

Family Resource Center

817 N. Country Club Dr. Mesa, AZ 480-834-9424

www.childcrisis.org/frc/index.html

<u>Parenting/Pregnant/Child Care, cont.</u>

West Valley Child Crisis Center PO Box 850 Glendale, AZ 85311 623-848-8863

http://www.wvccc.org/program_information.htm

Child Care Supervision, educational, nursing, and nutritional services

Arrowhead Community Hospital

18701 N. 67th Avenue Glendale, AZ 85308 623-561-1000

www.arrowheadhospital.com/info/patient_visitor_info/about.asp

Advice about healthcare, parenting classes, support groups, babysitting certification

Central Arizona Shelter Services

230 S 12th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85007 (602) 256-6945 www.cass-az.org

Child Development Program

Arizona Child Care Resource and Referral

3910 S. Rural Rd.
Tempe, AZ 85282
602-244-2678 or 1-800-308-9000
www.arizonachildcare.org or
www.asccaz.org
Assists Arizona families find childcare

Friendly House

802 S. 1st Ave Phoenix, AZ 85003 602-257-1870

www.friendlyhouse.org

Program: Parenting program, adult basic education, job development, and emergency food boxes.

With Child

3121 E. Greenway Rd. Suite 303 Phoenix, AZ 602-788-5434

Program: Parenting classes, post abortion counseling, clothing and baby furniture assistance.

Parents Anonymous

6741 N. 7th Street Phoenix, AZ 85014 602-248-0428

Program: Parenting skill classes, 24hr crisis hotline for parents who are experiencing stress, Native American and Hispanic Programs, DES in-home family support services, In-home services for teen parents, Family Builders Program.

Southwest Human Development

2850 N 24th St Phoenix, AZ 85008 602-266-5976

www.swhd.org

Program: Development assessment, individual, family and marital counseling and therapy, speech and language evaluations, speech therapy, Head Start, Healthy Families program.

Christian Family Care Agency

3603 N. 7th Ave. Phoenix, AZ 85013 602-234-1935 www.cfcare.org

Pregnancy counseling, families in crisis and adoption.

Girl Scouts, AZ

P.O. Box 21776 Phoenix, AZ, 85036 (602) 452-7000 www.girlscoutsaz.org

Parenting classes, life skills activities for teen moms, mom and baby camps

<u>Parenting/Pregnant/Child Care, cont.</u>

AZ Department of Public Health

150 N. 18th Avenue Phoenix, AZ, 85007 (602) 542-1001 www.azdhs.gov/

Services: teen pregnancy

Governor's Office for Children Youth and Families

1700 W Washington St, Suite 101 Phoenix, AZ 85007 602-542-4043

Arizona Adoption and Foster Care

4665 S Ash Ave, Suite G11 Tempe, AZ 85282 480-345-9555

www.childcrisis.org/aafc

Adoption and foster care services

Travis L. Williams Family Services Center

4732 S. Central Ave. Phoenix, AZ 85040 602-534-4732

Hours: Monday-Friday, 7:30 a.m. to 5

p.m.

Program: Offers case management services, emergency financial assistance services and food box/transportation assistance.

Birth to Five Helpline

1-877-705-KIDS

Aid for Adoption of Special Kids-AASK

2320 N 20th St Phoenix, AZ 85006 602-254-2275 1-800-568-2614 www.aask-az.org

Community Advisors for TILP program and mentors, Volunteer opportunities

Christian Family Care Agency

Phoenix Office 3603 N. 7th Avenue Phoenix, AZ, 85013 (602)234-1935 Tucson Office 6063 E. Grant Road Tucson, AZ, 85712 (520)296-8255 Prescott Office 1550 Plaza W Dr Suite 400 Prescott, AZ, 86303 (928)443-1150 www.cfcare.org/

Services: resources for foster and adoptive parents. Free pregnancy counseling for single moms or struggling couples.

Rehoboth

2315 N. 35th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85009 602-272-4133 www.rehobothphx.org Family Classes with dinner included

House of El-Elyon

P.O. Box 22108 Mesa, AZ, 85277 (480) 239-3520

http://thehouseofel-elyon.org/index.htm Services: available to girls under the age

of 18 in their first trimester. The extended stay program is available for females ages 18-25 to continue a path to self-sufficiency. Helps the new moms achieve goals like buying a home or starting a small business.

<u>Parenting/Pregnant/Child Care, cont.</u>

Arizona Department of Economic Security (DES) Child Care Administration Contacts Unit

P.O. Box 6123 Site Code 801A Phoenix, Arizona 85005 Phoenix: (602) 542-4248 Outside of Phone metro area 1-877-822-2322

Program: In Arizona, the regulations and regulatory agencies vary depending on the type of child care facility.

Central Phoenix Family Services Center

1250 S. Seventh Ave. Phoenix, AZ 85007 602-534-1250

Hours: Mon-Fri, 7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Sunnyslope Family Services Center

914 W. Hatcher Road Phoenix, AZ 85021 602-495-5229

Hours: Mon-Fri, 7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

John F. Long Family Services Center

3454 N 51st Ave Phoenix, AZ 85031 602-262-6510

Hours: Mon-Fri, 7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

People of Color Network

77 E. Thomas Road, Suite 230 Phoenix, AZ, 85012 (602) 253-3084

www.pocn.com/index.htm

Services: educate families in making informed decisions about services that

meet their needs

Recreational/Social

Foster Care Alumni of America

888-ALUMNI-0 (888-258-6640)

www.fostercarealumni.org or AZchapter@fostercarealumni.org

Get involved with other foster care alumni, like you, and make a difference!

MyLife with Magellan of Arizona

To join contact Greg Dicharry at 602-652-5833 or

MYLIFE@MagellanHealth.com www.magellanofaz.com/mylife

For youth who have personal experience living with mental health and/or substance abuse issues and want to make a difference

About.Com: Phoenix http://phoenix.about.com

Cheap Movie Theatres

Silver Cinemas Bell Road 2710 W. Bell Road Phoenix, AZ 602-212-6743

<u>www.mrmovietimes.com/movie-</u> theaters/Silver-Cinemas-Bell-Road.html

> Super Saver Superstition Springs 6555 E. Southern Mesa, AZ, 85209

www.fandango.com/superstitionmall_aacv u/theaterpage

> Tempe Cinemas 1825 E. Elliot Road Tempe, AZ, 85284 480-345-6461

602-222-3456

www.fandango.com/tempecinemas_aacxx/theaterpage

Chandler Cinemas 2140 N. Arizona Avenue Chandler, AZ, 85225 480-821-1605

www.fandango.com/chandlercinemas aau hk/theaterpage

Scottsdale Center for the Performing Arts

7380 E. 2nd Street Scottsdale, AZ 85251 480-994-ARTS (2787)

www.scottsdaleperformingarts.org/

St. Patrick's Catholic Community

www.stpatricksscottsdale.org

10815 North 84th Street Scottsdale, AZ 85260 480-998-3843

Various educational, social and religious educational programs for teens.

Arizona Center

400 E. Van Buren Street Phoenix, AZ, 85004 602-271-4000

www.arizonacenter.com/html/

Arizona Snow Bowl

P.O. Box 40 Flagstaff, AZ, 86002 928-779-1951

www.arizonasnowbowl.com/winter/snow_r eport.html

Desert Botanical Garden

1201 N Galvin Pkwy Phoenix, AZ< 85008 480-941-1225

www.dbg.org/index.php

Arizona Capitol Museum

1700 W Washington Street Phoenix, AZ, 85007 602-542-4675

www.lib.az.us/museum/ FREE ADMISSION

Arizona Science Center

600 E. Washington St. Phoenix., AZ 85004 602-716-2000

www.azscience.org/index.php

Mesa Arts Center

1 E. Main St. Mesa, AZ 85211

Box Office: 480-644-6500 Administration:

480-644-6501

www.mesaartscenter.com/

Recreational/Social, cont.

Tolmachoff Farms

5726 N. 75th Ave. Glendale, AZ. 85303 623-386-1301 www.tolmachoff-farms.com/

Arizona State Fair and Grounds Administrative Offices

1826 W McDowell Road Phoenix, AZ, 85007 602-252-6771 www.azstatefair.com/

Zvents

www.zvents.com

Check out this website for events in and around your local city.

AZCentral

www.azcentral.com

Check out the calendar for interesting events happening all over the state.

Maricopa County Event Center

www.maricopacountyeventscenter.com
Look at the calendar to see upcoming
shows and events

Nightlife

Visit <u>www.aznightlife.com</u> to find local events happening on the weekend around you!

Tempe Marketplace

2000 E. Rio Salado Pkwy Tempe, AZ, 85281 www.tempemarketplace.com/index.aspx

First Fridays—Art Link

Phoenix

www.artlinkphoenix.com/alp/index.php?option=com_frontpage&Itemid=1

Tempe Town Lake

31 East Fifth St. Tempe, Arizona 85281 480-967-2001 www.tempe.gov/lake/

Desert Ridge Marketplace

21001 N. Tatum Blvd.
Phoenix, AZ, 85050
www.shopdesertridge.com/index.aspx

Dolly Steamboat

Apache Junction 480-827-9144 www.dollysteamboat.com/index.html

Girl Scouts, Arizona Cactus Pine Council

P.O. Box 21776
Phoenix, AZ, 85036
(602) 452-7000
www.girlscoutsaz.org
Leadership skills for all girls.

People of Color Network

77 E. Thomas Road, Suite 230 Phoenix, AZ, 85012 (602) 253-3084

www.pocn.com/index.htm

Girl's Resiliency Program for girls ages 8-17 years old for social and learning skills.

Arizona Interfaith Movement

2630 South 20th Place Phoenix, Arizona 85034 602-261-6703 Quarterly outreach events in religious settings, usually newer settings. All religions are welcome.

Valley of Sun Jewish Community Center

12701 N. Scottsdale Road # 203 Scottsdale, AZ 85254 480-483-7121 Provides daycare, preschool, summer camp, health, recreation and cultural programs.

Free Arts of Arizona

103 W. Highland Avenue # 200 Phoenix, AZ 85013 602-258-8100 creative art programs

Connecting To Serve

11002 S 48th St Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-541-7440

Substance Abuse

Black Family and Child Services

1522 E Southern Ave Phoenix, AZ 85040 (602) 256-2948

Program: Substance abuse outpatient

counseling for adults.

Catholic Charities of Arizona

1610 W Camelback Rd Phoenix, AZ 85015 (602) 285-1999

Program: Substance abuse counseling.

Chicanos Por la Causa

1112 E Buckeye Rd Phoenix, AZ 85034 (602) 257-0700 Program: Substance a

Program: Substance abuse counseling.

AHCCCS Only

Ebony House

6222 S 13th St Phoenix, AZ 85040 (602) 276-4288

Program: Substance abuse counseling. Sliding fee – Outpatient & Inpatient, male

and female programs.

Empact

1232 E Broadway Rd #120 Tempe, AZ 85282 (480) 784-1514

Program: Outpatient substance abuse counseling (individual and group). Can offer counseling Only \$20.00, depending

on intern availability

http://www.aaphoenix.org/index.shtml

offers contact lists, information and meeting times for persons with an interest to stop drinking

http://arizona-na.org/meetings/valley.html

offers contact lists, information and meeting times for persons with an interest to stop using drugs/mind altering substances.

Salvation Army Adult Rehabilitation Center

15 E Pima St Phoenix, AZ 85004 (602) 256-4500

Program: Residential substance abuse

counseling

Family Service Agency

411 N Central Ave #700 Phoenix, AZ 85004 (602) 264-9891

Program: Outpatient substance abuse counseling (individual and group).

Friendly House

802 S 1st Ave Phoenix, AZ 85003 (602) 257-1870

Program: substance abuse prevention

program

National Council on Alcoholism and Drug Dependence

4201 N 16th St #140 Phoenix, AZ 85016 (602) 264-6214

Program: Information and referral; individual and group substance abuse

counseling; crisis counseling.

Terros

3003 N Central Ave #200 Phoenix, AZ 85012 (602) 685-6000

Program: outpatient substance abuse counseling; co-occurring treatment

Valle del Sol

(602) 258-6797

Phoenix: 1021 S 7th Ave. #201

Phoenix, AZ Tempe: 509 S Rockford Tempe, AZ

Program: Outpatient individual and group substance abuse counseling; methadone

reatment

Fee: Sliding scale based on income and

family size

Substance Abuse, cont.

Family Service Agency

2400 N. Central Ave. Suite 400

Phoenix, AZ 85004 602-264-9891

Fax: 602-234-2639

Program: Outpatient substance abuse counseling (individual and group).

TASC

Glendale: 6409 W Glendale Ave, Ste L-K

Glendale AZ 85301 623-842-4535

Phoenix: 2234 N 7th St

Phoenix, AZ 85006 602-254-7328

Mesa: 423 N Country Club Dr, #19

Mesa, AZ 85201 480-898-1849 Clinical Services Only:

1616 E Indian School Rd. #150

Phoenix, AZ 85016 602-712-0234

www.tasc-arizona.org

Program: Counseling and prevention

services.

Magellan of Arizona

Address: 4129 E. Van Buren Street

Suite 250

Phoenix, AZ 85008 Phone: 1-800-564-5465

TTY number at 800-424-9831.

www.magellanofaz.com or

www.magellanofaz.com/azmemen/azprog

serv/howto getcare.aspx

Girl Scouts. AZ

P.O. Box 21776 Phoenix, AZ, 85036 (602) 452-7000

www.girlscoutsaz.org

Programs for daughters of incarcerated mothers and adjudicated girls.

Community Bridges

1811 South Alma School Road #160

Mesa, AZ 85210 480-831-7566

Other Locations:

Central City

2770 E. Van Buern Phoenix, AZ 85008 Community Bridges 560 S. Belview

Mesa, AZ 85204

Program: Detox and Inpatient.

Center for Hope 554 S Belview Inpatient and Detox. 450 W. 5th Place

Mesa, AZ 85201

Outpatient – moving 8825 N. 23rd Ave Suite 100

Phoenix, AZ

Program: Outpatient substance abuse

counseling; detox.

Salvation Army Adult Rehabilitation Center

1625 S. Central Ave Phoenix, AZ 85004

602-256-4500

Program: Residential substance abuse

counseling.

(Counseling located at 15 E. Pima St.,

Phoenix, AZ 85004)

Teen Hotlines

Kids Care of Arizona

1-877-5457

www.kidscare.state.az.us

Resources for doctors, eye exams, dentists, specialists, and emergency care

Pregnancy Hotline (Baby Arizona)

1-800-833-4642

www.babyarizona.gov

Resources for pregnancy tests, exams, vitamins, and counseling

Chrysalis (Domestic Violence) 602-263-8856 or 1-800-352-3792 www.cirs.org/firstcall.html

Teen Lifeline

1-800-248-8336

www.teenlifeline.org/programs.htm
Assists youth through peer counseling

Tumbleweed (Runaway Hotline)

1-88-329-9926

www.tumbleweed.org

Crisis hotline for necessities including resources for shelters, food, and clothing

Birth to Five Helpline

1-877-705-KIDS

www.arizonainstitute.org/

Parenting resources

EMPACT

1-866-205-5229

www.empact-spc.com/

Suicide crisis intervention

Girls/Boys Town

1-800-448-3000—Nationwide

1-800-448-1833 (TTY)

www.boystown.org/AboutUs/hotline/Pages/CrisisHotline.aspx

Suicide, abuse, depression, school, parenting, runaways, chemical dependency, anger, relationships, etc

Sojourner Domestic Violence Hotline 602-244-0089

www.sojournercenter.org/go2/

Terros

1-800-631-1314

www.terros.org

Crisis intervention regarding behavioral health

National 24 hr Domestic Violence Hotline

(800) 799-7233 & (800) 787-3224 (TDD) www.ndvh.org

National Runaway Switchboard

1-800-RUNAWAY (786-2929) 1-800-621-0394 (TDD)

www.nrscrisiline.org

Rape, Abuse and Incest National Network (RAINN)

1-800-656-HOPE (4673)

www.rainn.org

National Teen Dating Abuse Helpline

1-866-331-9474 or TTY 1-866-331-8453 www.loveisrespect.org

WAVE (Working Against Violence Everywhere)
1-888-960-9600

www.waveamerica.com/waveline.html

AZ Coalition Against Domestic Violence

1-800-799-7233 or 1-800-787-3224 www.azcadv.org/

Car Seat Safety Checks (free)

602-506-6860

www.maricopa.gov/Public Health/Commu nity/Programs/SafeKids/MotorVehicle.asp X

Child Care Resource & Referral

602-244-2678 or 1-800-308-9000 www.azchildcare.org/referral.html Parenting resources

Parents and Friends of Lesbian and Gay – Phoenix Chapter (PFLAG Phoenix)

Prioeriix)

602-843-1404 – Confidential Helpline www.pflagphoenix.org/index.html

Transportation

Dial-A-Ride

East Valley Cities

480-633-0101 (\$2, ADA/Non-ADA) www.valleymetro.org/valley metro/

dial_a_ride/east_valley/

El Mirage

623-937-0500 (\$2, open to public) www.citvofelmirage.org/index.asp?

NID=323

Glendale

623-930-3500 (\$2, open to public) www.valleymetro.org/valley_metro/

dial a ride/glendale/

Guadalupe

480-730-3092

Peoria

623-773-7435 (\$2, open to public) www.valleymetro.org/valley_metro/

dial a ride/peoria/

Phoenix

602-253-4000 (\$2.50,ADA/Non-

ADA)

www.valleymetro.org/valley metro/

dial a ride/phoenix/

Sun City Area

623-977-8363 (\$6 for public)

www.valleymetro.org/valley_metro/

dial a ride/sun city/

Surprise

623-583-1622 (\$2, open to public)
www.valleymetro.org/valley_metro/
dial a ride/surprise/

Scottsdale Cab Connection

480-213-8747 (ADA)

www.scottsdaleaz.gov/Traffic/AltTransMet hod/specialservices.asp

Travis L. Williams Family Service Center

4732 S Central Ave
Phoenix, AZ 85040
(602) 534-4732
Bus tickets for work or medical
appointments need to be enrolled in case
management within organization.
http://phoenix.gov/CITZASST/famtlw.html

Salvation Army Glendale Corps

6010 W Northern Ave Glendale, AZ 85312 (623) 934-0469

Program: Bus tickets for work or medical appointments.

Salvation Army Mesa Social Services Department

241 E 6th St

Mesa, AZ 85201 (480) 833-8322

Program: Bus tickets for work or medical appointments.

Central Phoenix Family Service Center

1250 S 7th Ave Phoenix, AZ 85007 (602) 534-1250

Bus tickets for work or medical appointments, need to be enrolled in case management within organization

http://phoenix.gov/citzasst/famcentr.html

Sky Harbor Family Service Center

1818 S 16th St Phoenix, AZ 85034

(602) 495-5193

Program: Bus tickets for work or medical appointments.

Coupons for Cabs

480-962-7433 (\$2.50 for a coupon book worth \$10)

www.valleymetro.org/valley_metro/dial_a_ride/east_valley_ridechoice

Valley Metro Bus Service

Program: Bus routes, schedules, and fare information available on line.

602-253-5000

www.valleymetro.org/bus/

Sunnyslope Family Service Center

914 W Hatcher Rd Phoenix, AZ 85021 (602) 495-5229

Bus tickets for work or medical appointments need to be enrolled in case management within organization http://phoenix.gov/CITZASST/famsunny.ht

<u>nttp://phoenix.gov/CITZASST/famsunny.l</u> <u>ml</u>

Transportation, cont.

St. Vincent De Paul Transient Aid

420 W. Watkins Rd.

Phoenix, AZ

602-261-6852

Bus ticket assistance for those involved with a case manager within the program www.stvincentdepaul.net/PS-AidStrandedTravelers.htm

Regional Ridesharing (RPTA)

602-262-7433

Program: Be matched with a carpool or

vanpool

www.valleymetro.org/commuting_options/carpool_vanpool/

City of Scottsdale Discounted Bus Cards

602-253-5000

Program: Serving persons who are homebound and/or adults over 18 with disabilities, a 3-4 day advance notice is required.

Work Links

623-815-5127 Phoenix and West Side 480-833-4629 East Valley 623-535-2735 Avondale

John F. Long Family Services

3454 N. 51st Ave. Phoenix, AZ, 84031 602-262-6510

Bus tickets for work or medical appointments need to be enrolled in case management within organization.

http://phoenix.gov/CITZASST/famwest.ht ml

Stop and Go Driving School

Our curriculum consists of 14 hours of training, starting with an 8 hour class. During this 8 hour class the students will cover:

Arizona Driver Education Important Provisions of Title 28 Laws

Arizona Defensive Driving Course MVD written test

Corporate & Fleet Services

The second component is the behind-thewheel program. This is 6 hours of training, broken down into 2-3 hour driving lessons. These lessons are given in our vehicles and are one-on-one with the instructor...

Complete Package \$399.00 http://www.stvincentdepaul.net/PS-AidStrandedTravelers.htm

Interfaith Cooperative Ministries

501 S. 9th Ave. Phoenix, AZ, 85007 602-254-7450

Program: Bus tickets for homeless who are job seeking/interviewing www.icmaz.org/

Maricopa County Human Services Department

Workforce Development Division

234 N. Central Ave. #3000 Phoenix, AZ, 85004 602-506-9675

Program: Workforce connection sites assist with short-term transportation to and from work

http://www.hsd.maricopa.gov/wdd/